White Horse Area Community Safety Group

Minutes of Meeting – 18th July 2006

Present:
M. Hawkins (Westbury TC – Chair)), S. Bellamy (WWDC), P. Sexstone (Heywood PC), C. Finbow (Westbury TC), J. Smith (Hawkeridge Park Residents), A. Irving (Dilton Marsh PC), M. Jackson (Pub Watch) and D. Whale (Neighbourhood Watch).

Apologies: G. King (Westbury TC), Sgt. D. Mills (Wiltshire Constabulary) and C. Dark (Matravers School).


1. MH produced a draft Communication Action Plan for discussion, and members agreed to take this document away for perusal. It was decided that the following actions will be taken during the next few months:

a. Arrange a Youth Evening in October to share with young people their concerns and attempt to identify solutions. Also to ensure that they are represented on the Group.

b. Arrange an event (early 2007) to provide information to parents on the dangers of alcohol and drug abuse for young people. 

MH had obtained copies of booklets aimed at young people regarding alcohol and drug misuse, but members felt that it would be preferable to provide information to parents. Action: MH to source possible publications.

It was also suggested that at the planned information evening it might be preferable to include a former drug user as a speaker to speak from personal experience. Action: S. Bellamy to make enquiries with Ishti Turner (WWDC Community Safety Officer).

c. During November and December assist in the provision and communication of seasonal advice.

2. The secretary of Pub Watch (Mike Jackson) reported on the work of the licensees in the area to reduce alcohol related problems in the town and surrounding areas. A number of individuals have been banned from local public houses for periods of 12 months to 5 years.

Most of the pubs in the area have made use of the new ION Tracker, a machine that detects drugs on persons and indicates areas where drugs have been used and left traces. They will continue to use these machines!

The licensed premises are voluntarily taking part in a “due diligence” exercise with initial trials taking place at the Ludlow Arms.

Details are still awaited regarding the Award Scheme for the good management of Licensed premises.

The Group expressed their thanks to the members of Pub Watch for their efforts, and in particular, for the measures they took to prevent any alcohol related problems during the Evening Concert on 15th July.

Action: M H to contact White Horse News to express thanks publicly.

3. The group have recommended to the Wiltshire Police that that the following areas should be included in the Westbury and Dilton Marsh Neighbourhood Policing Team (NPT):

a. Hawkeridge Park and the Trading Estate, and

b. Newtown and all roads leading off it.

Currently these areas are identified as being within the Westbury Rural team.

4. Wiltshire Police have issued warnings in the following areas recently:

a. Theft of satellite navigation Systems from cars (49 in the last three months).

b. Distraction burglaries, where the victims are predominantly the elderly.

c. An increase in the number of Purse thefts, again with the majority of victims being elderly.

5. Following the resignation of Cllr. Braid from the group, the committee agreed to invite Cllr. Sarah Bray to become a member.

6. It was agreed that group meetings should also be held at venues outside of Westbury town to promote the fact that this is an “area” group. Possible that November meeting be held at Heywood.

7. Date of next meeting:

The three following meetings, commencing at 7pm, were agreed:

a. 11th October 2006 at Matravers School – Young People 

b. 21st November 2006 (Venue TBC) – Seasonal Issues

c. 9th January 2006 (Venue TBC) – Drugs Advice to Parents.

